

## HIGHFIELD COMMUNITY PRIMARY SCHOOL

Blacon Point Road, Blacon, Chester, CH1 5LD e-mail: head@highfield-blacon.cheshire.sch.uk www.highfield-blacon.cheshire.sch.uk

Telephone: 01244 259650 e-mail: admin@highfield-blacon.cheshire.sch.uk

Wednesday, 25 May 2022

## Boreatton Park PGL

<u> 26<sup>th</sup> - 28<sup>th</sup> Apríl 2023</u>

Dear Parents/Carers,

We are really excited to let you know that we are now making arrangements for your child's Outdoor Activities Residential Course when they are in Year 4 & 5 at Boreatton Park near Shrewsbury in Shropshire.

A provisional booking has been made for  $26^{th} - 28^{th}$  April 2023. The cost of the trip is £225.50 per child, however school is subsidising this as well as covering all the coach costs. The cost to parents will be £195. This covers the cost of all activities as well as the charge for board and lodgings for the 3 days. No other expenses are incurred and only old clothes are necessary for the residential.

To reserve a place for your child a **non-returnable** deposit of £45 is required by Friday 1<sup>st</sup> July via the Gateway App, where you can also record your consent. The remaining balance is divided into instalments and payments of £20 are required each month (Sept, Oct, Nov, Dec, Jan, Feb, March & the balance of £10 in April). Payments as small as £5 can be made as often as you like but must total the agreed instalment plan of £20 per month. Of course you may also opt to make one-off or larger lump sum payments.

It is important that all parents understand that instalments must be kept up to date. Failure to make regular payments at the agreed times may result in your child's place being forfeited and any money already deposited being lost. If your financial circumstances change and you are struggling to meet an instalment payment deadline, it is your responsibility to discuss this with the school as soon as possible.

Boreatton Park is set in 250 acres of beautiful countryside. The activities usually include abseiling, giant swing, quad bikes and kayaking. All the activities take place within the park and children do not leave the site at any time. Accommodation is in The Lodge. Meals are taken in the dining room or as a picnic at lunchtime.

The company that runs the course is called PGL and it has a vast experience of running outdoor activity courses across Britain and abroad. All activities are supervised by qualified instructors.

Yours sincerely

Ms Nícola Dowling Headteacher















